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Notice to Mariners – 08-2022 
 

15th July 2022 
 

Wreck Removal  
SS Alabama & The Portugal  

 

Notice is hereby given that removal and subsea operational work 
activity in relation to the above aforementioned wrecks within 
Stornoway Harbour are due to commence week commencing 18th 
July 2022. 
 

• Wreck SS Alabama – GPS Position – 580 11.83’N  0060 23.165’W. 
 

 
 

• Wreck The Portugal – Position – 580 11.85’N  0060 22.80’W. 
 

The intended work-scope will be carried out by way of multi-cat work 
vessels (MV C-Fenna & MCS Anneke) and a pontoon barge (Numitor) 
on a 3-point mooring system.  
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Note:  mooring spread should extend no more than 70 metres out-
with the wreck positions. 
 
The multi-cat work vessels will be moored alongside the pontoon 
barge during operational work activities.   
 
Diving operations will also be executed and undertaken as part of this 
work-scope.   
 
Lights, shapes & signals will be exhibited in accordance with the 
International Regulations for Preventing Collisions at Sea (ColRegs). 
 
Harbour traffic and other port users are requested to give a wide 
berth and keep well clear and are requested to pass at slow speed.      
 
This notice should be read in conjunction with SPA – Notice to 
Mariners – 05 / 2022 – Deep-Water-Terminal – Development & 
Construction – Issued 06.06.2022. 
 
Supplementary notices to mariners will be promulgated as and when 
required with updated or additional information pertaining directly 
to this development and the safety of navigation. 
 
For further information please contact the Stornoway Port Authority 
Harbour Office: 
 

Amity House, Esplanade Quay, Stornoway, HS1 2XS 
Tel: + 44 (0) 1851 702688  
Email: info@stornowayport.com  
 
 

William Morrison  
Assistant Harbourmaster 
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